Hopkinsville Art Guild Minutes

August 9, 2012 Guild Studio

Meeting was called to order by President Carolyn Self at 1:00pm

Members Present: Carolyn Self, Betty Liles, Nada Fuqua, Henrietta Kemp, Betty Vinson, Janice Cayce, Lynn Shepherd, Guy Bozard, Bev Bozard, Jeff Ezell, Linda Pierce, Leoma Howery, and Denise Veazey.

Minutes: July 12, 2012 minutes were reviewed and approved as presented.

Financial Report: Treasurer Janice Cayce presented the financial report for July. She reported we have a bank balance of \$3,463.35 as of July 31,2012. A motion to approve the report was made by Betty Liles and seconded by Guy Bozard. Motion carried.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Betty Liles reported we currently have 75 members.

Gallery/Studio Committee:

Facility oversight committee— Lynn Shepherd reported we had had an excessive water use in the Studio during the month and a plumber was called which cost \$71.00. HWEA was nice to reduce our \$150.00 bill to the normal rate of \$35.00.

Christmas Bazaar will begin November 23. Members may set up tables for sale of Christmas items if they wish. Those not currently exhibiting may do so as long as they agree to work 4 hours during the time the tables are up. We will once again reduce the commission on pieces sold from 25% to 10% on all items sold starting November 23 through December 23. It will be important that we are open extra hours during this month, therefore members are asked to notify Lynn Shepherd if they are available to work extra hours. Sunday opening is planned.

There will be two work sessions at the Studio to paint ornaments to sell in the Gallery for Guild fundraiser. They will be after the next 2 Guild meetings, September 13 and October 11. Members interested in helping with this should contact Betty Vinson.

The Guild will once again offer Christmas Cards for sale. John Hall has agreed to award a \$400.00 for the purchase award winner. Deadline for entry is September 29, 2012.

Publicity: Griffin Blane will create a poster for use in publicizing the upcoming Christmas Bazaar in place of mailing post cards. We will not host a opening reception for the new Gallery exhibit at the

Workshops: 2012-2013 Workshop/Class Schedule

As members renewed their membership this year 34 relayed the types of workshops they wanted to have offered during the year. The main topics of interest were using oil and acrylic paint as the main medium and still life, abstract, and landscapes as the subject matter. There

were three possible volunteers for leading workshops: Charlotte Nelms, Gail Meyer, and Linda Pierce. There will be 4 offered during the fiscal year.

Guild Sponsored Workshops (1 free to members/year, after that \$25.00/workshop Non members pay \$40.00/workshop)

- 1. August 5 Abstract watercolor painting Marcie Roe
- 2.
- 3.
- 4.

Classes Paid to presenter (Not free to members)

- August 9 Photography Workshop "Finding the Light" Teresa Gemeinhardt leader
- Sept. 20, 21, 22 Bill Fletcher Plein Air Oil Painting workshop
- October 6,13, 27, & Nov. 3 Abstract Landscape Painting/Collage Betty Liles
- October 20 Eunice Kern silk scarf painting class.

Workshop Attendance Policy adopted: Those registered for free workshops, do not attend and do not cancel 24 hours in advance will be counted as one of their two free.

New Business:

A letter was received from Tim Murphy with Harbor Insurance requesting an opportunity to provide information about their insurance available for organizations. Carolyn Self and the finance committee will meet with Tim to discuss this option. Our annual renewal will be due in October, 2012.

Old Business:

Pennyroyal Juried Art Exhibition:

Sept. 1 - deadline for entries

Sept. 28 &29 – Delivery of work at HCC for accepted pieces 9:00 – 12:00

Sept. 28 – Deliver screens and poles to HCC

Sept. 29 - Hang Exhibition 1:00- 4:00

Oct. 7 – Exhibition Reception HCC 2:00 - 4:00, (awards at 3:00)

Nov 2 & 3 pick up exhibit 9:00 -12:00 take down screens and poles

The next meeting will be Thursday, September 13, 2012, at 1:00pm at Guild Gallery.

Respectfully submitted,

Henrietta Kemp, Secretary